17 Grosvenor Place

SW1X THR

IRISH EMBASSY, LONDON

13 February 1990

Dear Private Secretary

I am enclosing text of a letter to the Prime Minister, The Rt
Hon Mrs Margaret Thatcher MP from An Taoiseach, Mr Charles J
Haughey TD.

I should be grateful if you would bring it to the attention of
the Prime Minister.

Yours sincerely
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Andrew O'Rourke
Ambassador

Mr Charles D Powell

Private Secretary to the Prime Minister
10 Downing Street

London SW1




13 February 1990
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Dear Margaret

I would like to thank you for your letter of 10 February in which
you set out your views concerning recent developments in South
Africa and how the Twelve might react to them.

The various measures which President de Klerk has introduced and

the release of Nelson Mandela on 11 February are indeed significant
developments. They have been welcomed by the Twelve as important
contributions to that climate which the Twelve consider essential

in order that negotiations leading to the radical transformation of
South African society can get under way. The Twelve, of course, as
indicated by the Ministers for Foreign Affairs in their statement

on 5 February, expect further measures leading to the complete abolition
of apartheid.

Ministers for Foreign Affairs of the Twelve will have an opportunity

at their meeting on 20 February to exchange views on these developments
and to begin to assess, against the background of the decision of the
European Council in December, to what extent profound and irreversible
changes can be said to have already taken place in South Africa,

which would justify a relaxation of the measures imposed on South
Africa by the Twelve.

Yours sincerely

Charles J Haughey TD
Taoiseach

The Rt Hon Margaret Thatcher MP
Prime Minister

10 Downing Street

London SW1
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Oifig an Taoisigh
Office of the Taoiseach

])Z February, 1990.

Rt. Hon. Margaret Thatcher, M.P. F.R.S.,
Prime Minister.
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I would like to thank you for your letter of 10th February
in which you set out your views concerning recent
developments in South Africa and how the Twelve might react

to them.

The various measures which President de Klerk has introduced
and the release of Nelson Mandela on 11lth February are
indeed significant developments. They have been welcomed by
the Twelve as important contributions to that climate which
the Twelve consider essential in order that negotiations
leading to the radical transformation of South African
society can get under way. The Twelve of course, as
indicated by the Ministers for Foreign Affairs in their
statement on 5th February, expect further measures leading
to the complete abolition of apartheid.

Ministers for Foreign Affairs of the Twelve will have an
opportunity at their meeting on 20th February to exchange
views on these developments and to begin to assess, against
the background of the decision of the European Council in
December, to what extent profound and irreversible changes
can be said to have already taken place in South Africa,
which would justify a relaxation of the measures imposed on
South Africa by the Twelve.

Yours sincerely,
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Oifig an Taoisigh, Tithe an Rialtais, Baile Atha Cliath 2.
Office of the Taoiseach, Government Buildings, Dublin 2.




10 DOWNING STREET
LONDON SWIA 2AA

From the Private Secretary

13 February 1990

SOUTH AFRICA: EC

I enclose a copy of Mr. Haughey's reply
to the Prime Minister's recent message about

developments in South Africa.

I am copying this letter to Martin
Stanley (Department of Trade and Industry)
and David Hedley (Cabinet Office).

(C. D. POWELL)

Richard Gozney, Esq.,
Foreign and Commonwealth Office.




